OHIO DEPARTMENT

Mike DeWine, Governor

March 25, 2022

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio
Docketing Division

180 E. Broad Street

Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793

RE: Railroad Crossing Exemption Request

SR 119, Village of Minster, OH
US DOT Number 476987A

Dear PUCO Representative:

OF TRANSPORTATION

Jack Marchbanks, Ph.D., Director

District 7

1001 Saint Marys Ave., Sidney, OH 45365
937-492-1141

transportation.ohio.gov

Pursuant to Ohio Revised Code 4511.63 the Ohio Department of Transportation, District 7 is formally requesting a
railroad exemption at the above-mentioned location. It appears the R.J. Corman Railroad Co. owns the rail line which
has approximately one train per day. The Village of Minster feels making the crossing exempt would increase safety to
all School buses and trucks hauling hazardous materials eliminating their need to stop at the railroad.

If you have any questions, feel free to contact me at (937) 497-6802 or email me at Matt.Parrill@dot.ohio.gov.

Sincerely
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"Matt Parrill, PE
District 7 Capital Programs Administrator

Cc: Rich Behrendt, State RR Coordinator
Don Harrod, Village of Minster
File
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